Heidi Hibrant-Brookes

Canada

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. I left Australia 2 1/2 years ago. I also brought 4 little Aussies with me, aged between 9 - 17 years. We would have loved to stay at home, however after studing very hard, opening a business and knocking on doors for opportuities to expand, I was fed up. My new husband is Canadain and I would love to have the family re-locate back to Australia but the time and money it takes to have my husband excepted in Australia is high. I am concerned that my children may loose their Australian spirt and pride. I am worried that I will not find work back in Australia and Im concerned about loosing my husband in the papper work. I will always call Australia home and would love to do more to promote Australia to the Canadians as they are miss led in many areas.
